From: Carly Campbell <carly.t.campbell@gmail.com>

To: mkrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us

Date: 06/13/2018 02:54 PM

Subject: In Support of Proposed Beer Garden

Dear Board of Selectmen,

I am writing to voice my support for the proposed beer garden in Whittemore park. I appreciate there may be some details to work out, but overall I believe the beer garden will bring positive benefit to the town as a go-to destination bringing increased foot traffic from both residents and non-residents. I hope Aeronaut will be given the opportunity to prove they can successfully run this event - myself and many other residents are looking forward to being their patrons this summer!

Thank you for your consideration,

Carly Campbell

From: Laura Fairbanks < laura.j.fairbanks@gmail.com>

To:

achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

Date:

06/20/2018 07:28 PM

Subject: In support of the seasonal beer garden

Hello,

I've heard there is a proposal before the town for a seasonal beer garden in Whittemore Park. I am writing as a resident of Arlington, in support of this idea. I think it would be a great addition to the town; bringing people into the center on weekends and helping create a greater sense of community. With live music, food, and beer; I think it would be very popular, and the shops and restaurants in town center would benefit as well.

Thank you, Laura Fairbanks College Ave

Laura Fairbanks

All That Travel
www.all-that-travel.com

From: Valerie Sperling <vsperling@clarku.edu>

To: achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

Date: 06/20/2018 07:45 PM

Subject: support for beer garden in Whittemore Park

Dear Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager,

I'm just writing to say that I support creating a beer garden in Whittemore Park. That would be a nice way to enliven Arlington Center!

All best, Valerie Sperling, Resident of Arlington

Valerie Sperling, PhD
Professor of Political Science
Clark University
950 Main Street
Worcester, MA 01610
508.793.7679
vsperling@clarku.edu

From: Vesna N Zaccheo <vnz@mit.edu>

To: "achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us" <achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us>

**Date:** 06/20/2018 07:48 PM

Subject: Beer garden at Whittemore Park

## Dear Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager:

I am writing to you as a long time resident of Arlington and a supporter of the proposal by Aeronaut Brewing Company to have a beer garden at Whittemore Park. I think this is an excellent idea. Arlington Center has had challenges with empty storefronts and I believe it is important to consider new opportunities to bring more revenue. The proposal is also a great idea as it will bring people to Arlington Center to listen to music, to have a beer, to learn about the Dallin Museum (on the location of Whittemore Park) and to then utilize the neighboring businesses in the area. Whittemore Park is excellent location for this as it is a central location and is a place that is along the bike path. Arlington Center businesses will also be able to benefit from more people in the area and collaborate with Aeronaut Brewing Company for joint projects and ideas at the beer garden.

I am in full support of Aeronaut Brewing Company offering a beer garden to Whittemore Park. Thank you for the consideration.

Sincerely,

Vesna Zaccheo

From:

Kathy Gilbert <kathgilb@gmail.com>

To:

achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

Date:

06/20/2018 08:10 PM

Subject: support of beer garden

June 19, 2018

Dear Adam Chapdelaine,

I am writing to support the proposal of Aeronaut Brewing Company offering a beer garden at Whittemore Park. I think the proposal by Aeronaut Brewing Company to have a series of outdoor beer gardens on Whittemore Park is a great idea. It will bring in people to Arlington to listen to music, have a beer, meet up with neighbors and friends, stop after a bike ride on the nearby bike path, and just enjoy summer. The energy of a beer garden could make Arlington one of the places to check out during the summer, which would benefit the neighboring businesses, as well as the Dallin Museum – not to mention a nice perk for residents.

I am in full support of Aeronaut Brewing Company offering a beer garden to Whittemore Park.

Sincerely,

Kathy Gilbert

22 Richfield Rd

From: Joel Rubin <joelrubin1955@gmail.com>

To: achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

**Date:** 06/20/2018 09:47 PM **Subject:** Beer Garden -- Yes:)

## Hi Mr. Chapdelaine,

I think this beer garden will help the center draw more shoppers and bring some cultural enhancement to the area. Let's try it and see! There will need to be portapotties or other access to restroom facilities. If this is set up right a happy tradition will have been initiated.

Joel Rubin, Ed.D.

jsrubin@bu.edu joelrubin1955@gmail.com

c: 617-899-3228

Scott Zaccheo <scott.zaccheo@gmail.com>

From: To:

"achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us" <achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us>

Date:

06/20/2018 10:31 PM

Subject: Aeronaut Brewing Company's proposal to sponsor a beer garden at Whittemore Park

Dear Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager:

I am writing to endorse the Aeronaut Brewing Company's proposal to sponsor a beer garden at Whittemore Park. I think this is an very creative idea, and as a long-term resident of Arlington feel that this would be a unique opportunity to promote not only the growth of a diverse business model in Arlington, but also aid in the sustainment of existing establishments in Arlington Center who have faced a number of challenges over the years. This proposal also seems to provide a potential community outlet that aims to bring not only those that love in Arlington but others from the surrounding area, to Arlington Center in a social venue and listen to music as well as potentially visit the Dallin Museum (locate at Whittemore Park). Whittemore Park is an often under-utilized central location, with easy access via public transportation as well as the bike path. For these reason and other, I fully support the Aeronaut Brewing Company offer to a beer garden to Whittemore Park.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Scott Zaccheo

From: "Roy, Tamara" <Tamara.Roy@stantec.com>

To: "achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us" <achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us>

**Date:** 06/20/2018 10:38 PM **Subject:** Beer Garden support

Yes! The addition of a Beer Garden to Arlington would be great!!! I go to the ones on the Greenway and at City Hall Plaza downtown and would love to be able to meet neighbors and make new friends at one in Arlington. I live at 128 Washington Street.

Tamara M. Roy, AIA Leed AP 2016 President of the Boston Society of Architects Principal Stantec Architecture 311 Summer Street Boston MA 02210-1723

Phone: 617-234-3196 tamara.roy@stantec.com

From: Magali Olander <magaliolander@gmail.com>

To:

achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

Date:

06/21/2018 09:21 AM

Subject: I support the beer garden!

## Hello Manager Chapdelaine,

I am writing to register my strong support for the proposed summer beer garden by Aeronaut Brewing Company at Whittemore Park. I have lived in Arlington for 10 years and worked in our public schools for 9, and send my kids to our schools. I love this community and want to see it thrive and be competitive with our neighbors on all levels. I have been happy to watch Arlington Center become more vibrant and attractive over the years and having a summer beer garden feels like a highly logical next step.

A summer beer garden would attract and generate so much business for Arlington, it seems silly to pass it up! Not to mention what something like this can do to bring residents out and together, enjoying local musical artists, and part-taking in other great spots Arlington has to offer.

I strongly urge town government to approve this proposal for the summer of 2018 and hope it's just the beginning of wonderful offerings and events like this for Arlington!

Sincerely, Magali Olander 44 Huntington Road From: Jeremy Drake < jeremyjdrake@gmail.com>

To: achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

**Date:** 06/21/2018 11:50 AM

Subject: Support for town center beer garden

Dear Adam Chapdelaine, I fully support the idea of a summer beer garden in Arlington Center. It will be good for the town and bring people together.

Best regards, Jeremy Drake Columbia Road, Arlington

Jeremy J. Drake <a href="http://jeremydrake.org">http://jeremydrake.org</a>

From: Kristen Flanagan < kristen.flanagan09@gmail.com>

To: achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

**Date:** 06/21/2018 01:47 PM

Subject: Support for the Whittemore Park Beer Garden

Dear Mr. Chapdelaine,

I am writing to you in support of the Whittemore Park Beer Garden. I'm thrilled to see Arlington embrace activating the park at night by hosting a reoccuring event. I live in Arlington and will be sure to patronize this event.

From my professional experience as a Project Manager for the Downtown Boston Business Improvement District, I know that getting people out and spending money will be good for many shops and restaurants in Arlington! The beer garden is a great way to demonstrate how Arlington residents support local business. This type of data, along with other events, will help fill our empty storefronts.

I urge you to please support the Whittemore Park Beer Garden.

Kindly,

Kristen Flanagan Upland Road West Dear Mr. Adam Chapdelaine,

I am contacting you on behalf of Michael Kopson, owner of Restoration Services. Arlington has been home to Restoration Services for over 15 years. The business location is 9 Mystic Street, alongside Whittemoore Park and The Cyrus Dallin Museum. We are one of very few businesses that directly border the park. It is our understanding that the town has been granted an opportunity to host a weekend beer garden by Aeronaut Brewing Company in our neighborhood. We wanted to reach out to express our support for this proposal.

The proposal by Aeronaut Brewing Company sounds like an excellent opportunity to bring some much needed energy into the Whittemoore Park area. We've long felt that this neighborhood tends to get overlooked by passersby so the chance to increase foot traffic is great. It is also our understanding that the town has put in much care and thought into the plans for organizing the series of beer gardens. We've read the details and we are pleased to offer our full support for the Aeronaut Brewing company events.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Krystal Hayden

Office Administrator Restoration Services 9 Mystic Street Arlington, MA 02474 (781) 648-3322

uto he

**From:** Gaby & Jamie <gabnjame@verizon.net> **To:** achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us

**Date:** 06/21/2018 07:59 PM **Subject:** Support the Beer Garden

```
> Dear Mr. Chapdelaine,
> 
> I am writing to you in support of the Whittemore Park Beer Garden. I'm thrilled to see Arlington embrace activating the park at night by hosting a reoccuring event. I live in Arlington and will be sure to patronize this event.
> 
> Encouring people to get out and spend money will be good for many shops and restaurants in Arlington! The beer garden is a great way to demonstrate how Arlington residents support local business. This type of data, along with other events, will help fill our empty storefronts.
> 
> I urge you to please support the Whittemore Park Beer Garden.
> 
> Kindly,
> 
> Gabrielle Moore
> 69 Columbia Road
>
```

1/1